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The foreclosure prevention advocacy community is shocked and dismayed that, after repeatedly 
and publicly acknowledging the devastating impact of foreclosures, the Governor proposed an 
Executive Budget that eliminates all funding for the Foreclosure Prevention Services Program.  
This program is the only statewide funding source for housing counseling and legal assistance 
to homeowners in foreclosure. While new efforts to improve regulation of banks and mortgage 
servicers by the Department of Financial Services will help, without direct services for 
homeowners New York’s foreclosure process will fall apart. 
 
New York requires all banks to refer delinquent customers to housing agencies for counseling – 
now without funding, homeowners will be left to manage the complex foreclosure process on 
their own.  How can homeowners go into court without the advice and assistance of an attorney 
and be expected to do battle against a rich and well-represented banking industry?  
 
Homeowners across the state will be left at the mercy of unscrupulous servicers and scam 
artists looking to take advantage of them, rather than being able to turn to a state funded not for 
profit housing counselor or legal services attorney for help. Left to stand, this will be a disaster 
for New York’s economy, our communities and our families.  Where New York was once served 
as an example of fair foreclosure practices, it will now be left to languish.  To avoid a disastrous 
impact on New York homeowners and the economy, Governor Cuomo must provide funding for 
the Foreclosure Prevention Services Program in his 30 day amendments. 
 

 

 


